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ASMFC South Atlantic State/Federal Fisheries Management Board Approves 
Addendum I to the Black Drum Fishery Management Plan  

 
Arlington, VA – The Commission’s South Atlantic State/Federal Fisheries Management Board approved 
Addendum I to the Black Drum Interstate Fishery Management Plan (FMP). The Addendum allows 
Maryland to reopen its black drum commercial fishery in the Chesapeake Bay with a daily vessel limit of up 
to 10 fish and a 28-inch minimum size. 
 
In the late 1990s, Maryland closed its Bay commercial black drum fishery in order to conduct a tagging and 
migration study. The fishery was not reopened after the study. In 2013, the Black Drum FMP extended this 
closure by requiring states to maintain management measures in place at the time of the FMP’s approval. 
 
In approving Addendum I, the Board considered the status of the resource, which is not overfished nor 
experiencing overfishing, and the estimated relatively small size of the reopened commercial fishery. 
When the fishery was open in the 1970s under more liberal management than that in Addendum I, it was a 
small scale fishery with an average annual harvest of 11,475 pounds. Over the next year, Maryland will 
develop a management program for the commercial fishery with implementation by April 1, 2019.  
 
The Addendum will be available on the Commission’s website, www.asmfc.org (under Black Drum). For 
more information, please contact Dr. Mike Schmidtke, FMP Coordinator, at mschmidtke@asmfc.org or 
703.842.0740. 
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